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Reminder:  No school tomorrow, December 2nd, Teacher Workshop Day

Message from Mrs. Behnke

It is hard to believe that it is December already. Where has the first trimester gone? I

am very proud of our students and staff for all the hard work and focus on learning that

I observe every day at Falcon Heights. The evidence of the students' learning in the

form of their trimester report card will be sent home next Thursday, December 8th.

Parents/Guardians please know how much we appreciate your partnership with us in

educating your children. Together we are making a difference everyday. If you have any

follow up questions after receiving the report card, please feel free to contact your

child's teacher.

With the snowfall this week, I thought it is a good time for a couple reminders:

Recess - we are committed to getting students outside to play everyday;

therefore, it is important that they come prepared to spend 20-30 minutes

outside at recess. If your family needs assistance in outfitting your child/ren

please contact your child's teacher or Ms. Natalee, school social worker at 651-

646-0021. We do use the National Weather Service recommendations for wind

chill and temperature for outside recess. When the temperature at recess time

is below 0 Fahrenheit or the wind chill is -17 Fahrenheit students will remain

indoors.

Label Items - We have collected many Lost & Found Items quickly. There is a LOT

in it at this time. We will be donating items during the Winter Break that are not

claimed. If you think your child has left an item at school please stop by to take

a look through the Lost & Found before December 21st.

School drop off and pick up - When you are in line to drop your child/ren off

before school or pick them up after school please pull all the way up and do not

get out of your car. Staff will be there to help students if needed. If you need to

get out of the car, you may park in the EAST lot or the south side of Garden

Avenue and walk your child/ren in or meet them at the door to pick them

up. Please do not use the WEST LOT as this causes congestion for our bus traffic

and walkers. 

If we all work together, traffic will flow smoothly and we can all get in and out

quickly and safely. Thanks you for your cooperation!

Human Rights Day

The Community Engagement Commission is

holding a resource fair for Human Rights Day! The

resource fair will provide information on local

organizations and the resources they provide to

the community. In addition, The Commission will

be holding a canned food and coat drive. The

event will be held at Falcon Heights Elementary

School on Thursday, December 8th from 6 to 7:30 pm. Falcon Families for Equity and

Justice will have a table at the event. All families are invited to

attend. https://www.falconheights.org/residents/city-events/human-rights-

day/human-rights-day

From the District

Important Winter Weather Reminders

 

As we head into the snowiest and coldest months of the year, we want to take a

moment to remind everyone of our procedures should we need to cancel school,

afternoon/evening activities, or both. Any decisions to change our school or after-

school schedules are made in collaboration with our local municipalities and our

transportation providers. With the safety of our students and staff at forefront of any

decision, we must take into account a number of factors...some of which involve

decision making based on the latest forecasted weather information from the National

Weather Service.

 

COMMUNICATION

Emergency school closings and/or activities cancelations will be announced or

displayed as "Roseville Area Schools" on WCCO radio station (830 AM), Channel 4

(WCCO), Channel 5 (KSTP), Channel 9 (Fox 9/KMSP), and Channel 11 (KARE). In the event

of an emergency school closing, the media will be contacted by 5:30 a.m. However, we

cannot control when the announcement will be broadcast.

Families and staff will also be alerted of an emergency school closing via Blackboard

(phone, email, and text), social media (Facebook and Instagram), and a pop-up banner

across district and school homepages. Please make sure your emergency contact

information is up to date.

 

E-LEARNING

For the first weather-related cancellation, there will be no school. eLearning will be

instituted on the second weather-related cancellation during the school year.

Pre-K students will do eLearning via Seesaw.

Students in grades K-6 will have a choice board in their Seesaw folder with

activities for them to complete.

Students in grades 7-12 will complete learning activities posted in their

Schoology courses. The activities will be available no later than 10 a.m.

All teachers will be available by Seesaw/Schoology message, email, or phone if

students need support with the learning activities.

 

STUDENT ABSENCES

Families always have the option to keep students home due to weather-related

circumstances when school isn't canceled. Those absences will be excused only if

families report a student's absence to their school.

Raider Fans

We are so excited for this winter season and we hope to see many of you at our

competitions!  We do, however, require that students 8
th

 grade and younger be

accompanied by an adult for the duration of each event.  Students without adults

present will not be granted admittance at the door.  We also expect that adult will

take responsibility for all students in their care at all times.  This will help us support a

safe playing environment for the student-athletes as well as maintaining a positive

experience for spectators and event staff.

 

Thank you and GO RAIDERS!
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